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Peo-Taz News 

July 2025 
A BROTHERHOOD AIMED TOWARD EDUCATION 
The mission of A.B.A.T.E. OF ILLINOIS IS TO PRESERVE THE UNIVERSAL 
RIGHT TO A SAFE, UNRESTRICTED MOTORCYCLING ENVIORNMENT, AND 
PROPOSE AND ADVOCATE ACTIONS THAT CAN BE TAKEN BY ELECTED    

OFFICIALS TO PROTECT AND CONSERVE THE NATURAL RESOURCES OF THE 
STATE OF ILLINOIS, AND ENSURE THROUGH PROFESSIONAL MANAGEMENT 

THAT SUSTAINABLE USE, RECREATIONAL OPPORTUNITIES AND  
ENJOYMENT OF THESE RESOURCES IS AVAILABLE FOR THIS AND FUTURE 

GENERATIONS. 
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2 

 

 

 

2025 PEO-TAZ OFFICERS 

 

PRESIDENT DAVE SALTER II  309-989-2225 wildnaƟve1973@yahoo.com 

VICE PRESIDENT  RANDY PUGH  309-208-4701  vp@peo-taz.com 

SECRETARY KAY BERNSTEIN  309-363-3433 bernsteinc31@gmail.com 

TREASURER SUSAN SALTER  309-472-6901 susankahoun@hotmail.com 

LEGISLATIVE  
REPRESENTATIVE   

PATRICK WOOD   309-373-3864 hdstyle97@yahoo.com 

SAFETY & EDUCATOIN 
COORDINATOR 

DUSTY DIBBLER  309-256-7758 dabd87@sbcglobal.net 

MEMBERSHIP/
SPONSORSHIP DIRECTOR 

SHANNON JOHN-
SON  

309-657-7266 hippiebikerbabe@yahoo.com   

PUBLIC RELATIONS                                      TAMI CHRISTIAN 309-231-0800 imtami75@yahoo.com 

ATTENDANCE DIRECTOR BRENDA LANE  309-370-7000 bren-
dalane4760@yahoo.com 

CHAPLAIN BEN MADIGAN   309-645-0738 benandpam75@comcast.net 

WEBMASTER RANDY PUGH 309-208-4701 vp@peo-taz.com 

PRODUCTS DIRECTOR TERESA WOOD  309-369-0624 teresaor-
dazwood67@yahoo.com 

NEWSLETTER DIRECTOR NICK CHRISTIAN 309-224-3085 nchris91@yahoo.com 

SERGEANT at ARMS Open   

ACTIVITIES DIRECTOR Open   
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2025 PEO-TAZ CALENDAR 
Event Date Place Time 

Monthly Meeting Jan 5th VFW post 3883  1:30pm  
Monthly Meeting Feb 2nd VFW post 3883  1:30pm  
Monthly Meeting March 2nd VFW post 3883  1:30pm  

ABATE of IL Swap Meet March 16th Orr Building Springfield  
Legislative Day  March 19th Floyd’s Thirst Parlor, Springfield 8:00am 

ABATE 3 Chapter CookoƯ March 22nd VFW post 3883  Reg by 4:30pm 
Monthly Meeting April 6th VFW post 3883  1:30pm  

ABATE Freedom Rally May 4th Ride to Springfield TBD 
Monthly Meeting June 1st VFW post 3883  1:30pm  

Monthly Meeting July 13th North Pekin Amvets Post 169, 660 Radio City Dr 1:30pm  
Monthly Meeting August 3rd VFW post 3883  1:30pm  
Monthly Meeting Sept 7th VFW post 3883 1:30pm 
Monthly Meeting Oct 5th VFW post 3883  1:30pm  

Monthly Meeting Nov 2nd VFW post 3883  
1:30pm (Quarter 
Auction Follows) 

Monthly Meeting Dec7th VFW post 3883  1:30pm  

VFW POST 3883  
4518 S Lafayette Ave, Bartonville, IL 61607 

1:30PM 
Members please bring a friend to a meeƟng. 

 
Not a member?  Please join us at a meeƟng we would love to meet 
you and answer any quesƟons you have about ABATE of Illinois and 

our Peo-Taz chapter. 
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Summer is among us. Happy July! I hope you enjoy all of the celebraƟons, gatherings, and rides that come 
with summer! I hope the enƟre riding season is a safe and enjoyable Ɵme for all of our members. 

With all of the events coming up, I am finding that we can get a very 
good response through social media. If we can all just share the news-
leƩers, announcements, and events to our pages and groups, we can 
reach a lot of people through networking with very liƩle effort and zero 
dollars spent. We thank you for any efforts you give in this area. 

I wish you a safe, fun, and memorable 2025 summer. 

Tami (SkiƩles) 

Public Relations 
TAMI CHRISTIAN 

DID YOU KNOW? STAY INFORMED! 
In May, the Motorcycle Riders FoundaƟon (MRF) submiƩed comments to the U.S. Department of TransportaƟon as part of the 
Trump AdministraƟon’s execuƟve order regarding efficiency and deregulaƟon. The aƩack on the Internal CombusƟon Engine is 
occurring in three ways. First through emissions regulaƟons issued by the Environmental ProtecƟon Agency, second through 
the power of the California Air Resources Board and finally through increased fuel economy standards issued by NHSTA. Our 
comments in this submission related only to NHTSA’s new fuel standards as that is where the DOT’s jurisdicƟon exists. 

Four concerns the MRF has with the new fuel economy standards which would threaten the Internal CombusƟon Engine are: 

· Reduced availability of affordable support technologies and fuels for motorcycle riders 

· Distorted market dynamics and limited consumer choice 

· Decreased relevance and impact of the aŌermarket parts industry 

· Rural motorcyclists will be disproporƟonately impacted due to insufficient infrastructure 

We also offered three acƟons the DOT could take. 

· Repeal or rollback of the 53.5 mpg target 

· ConsideraƟon of non-EV pathways to efficiency that respect consumer diversity 

· ProtecƟons for ICE technology development that support the motorcycling community 
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Summer is here! Halleluia! Busy busy! please be safe out there. One thing i try and 
remember before starƟng off on my bike is to have a short prayer first. He’s kept us 
safe for 56 years! Thanks to all that came to Pam and I’s 50th wedding anniversary. 
We had over 100 aƩend.  Yes, last we heard; Pam’s tumors are shrinking!!!! Thank 
You, Jesus!!  Well, in closing; stay safe everyone!  
 
UnƟl we meet again, Love Ben and Pam  

Chaplain 
BEN MADIGAN 
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Reminder, the next meeƟng NOT on the 1st Sunday of the month for July. It will be held on July 13th at 
the North Pekin Amvets Post 169 at 660 Radio City Dr, 1:30PM. There is no charge for the chapter to use 
the back room since several of our chapter members are Amvets Legion Rider members too.  

Thank you everyone that volunteered to work at the Heart of Illi-
nois Fair. We have a wonderful and acƟve chapter. I hope we can 
be part of other events that provide no risk financial support like 
this one.  

Reminder Heart of Illinois Fair runs July 15 - 19, 2025. Tuesday to 
Friday shiŌs are from 4pm to 9pm. Saturday has 2 shiŌs from 
Noon to 5pm; and 5pm to 10pm. Many hands make light work. 
See you there.  

Susan 

Treasurer 
SUSAN SALTER 
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216 MarqueƩe Street 
Creve Coeur , Illinois 61610 
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Howdy all! I don’t think it is just bikers… I realizing I have a love hate relaƟonship with weather and roads. A beauƟ-
ful sunny day and the roads I travel with sidewalk condiƟons improving yet the road wants to eat my front Ɵre. 
Someday I may compose a list of the new words I have uƩered but I am sure it is not fit to print. 

As of June 2025 we have 144 acƟve members. Please send in your renews in 
a Ɵmely manner to help keep our numbers up. Keep them forms with you. 
It’s a wonderful way to sign up those 10 new members earning you a free 
years membership.  

We sƟll have a few spaces leŌ on the gun/ cash raffle if you would like one 
please text me or if any are leŌ you can get one at the next meeƟng. They 
are $10 a Ɵcket. Winners choice a Taurus 38 with a box of ammo or $500 
cash. If you choose the gun you must have a valid FOID card. 

Thank you and have a groovy day, Shannon 

Members due in July: 

· MaƩ Peacher 

· Kamela Leach 

Membership 
SHANNON JOHNSON 
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Our Safety and EducaƟon Officer Dusty is down and out of commission for a while with a bad shoulder. 
Please wish him a speedy recovery and thank him for the GREAT work he was doing at local high schools 
before his surgery.  Even while down, he STILL wants to remind you to always do your T-Clocks before 
each and every ride!  

Safety & Education 
DUSTY DRIBLER 
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CHOCOLATE!!!! Did that get your aƩenƟon? They say in order to get someone’s aƩenƟon don’t yell HELP 
or FIRE because folks have a tendency to ignore those words. 
 
To start out with, the NewsleƩer that is mailed out each month is in trouble with cost. So what’s new you 
say. Well let’s put it this way, if money is going out and nothing significant is coming in, it’s a big deal. You 
can help by going paperless. One you can get in touch with our newsleƩer person and have your news-
leƩer emailed to you. Number (2) we could mail out the newsleƩer quarterly. (3) come to the monthly 
meeƟngs and help voice your opinion to a soluƟon. 
 
Membership would greatly appreciate if you are renewing that you please do it at your earliest possible 
Ɵme. Oh yes! Linda Lower you just missed out on the IncenƟve drawing of $90.00 smackeroos. And Shan-
non’s mother Linda won the 50/50 and did the Chapter pleasure by donaƟng it back. Thank you Linda!!! 
 
You know that Freedom Ride we have the first Sunday in May each year, well from what I understand is 
that it is going to die. In fact it has been dying because of the lack of parƟcipaƟon from the membership. 
Yes I know, it breaks your heart. You’ll think breaks your heart when the PoliƟcians wake up and realize 
you the members of this organizaƟon are being lackadaisical of their immediate rights. Just to let you 
know the Helmet Bill is picking up momentum from people outside of our control in the Chicago area. 
 
Tami ChrisƟan our PR sent out the proclamaƟons and promised she would send them out sooner next 
year since this was her first and had know idea as to what all needed to be done. I believe she is doing fine 
for a first Ɵmer and learning the ins and outs of the job she has undertaken. 
 
We passed the hat again to raise money for BASH. Maybe, just maybe you could aƩend our next meeƟng 
and reach into your pocket and do a liƩle donaƟng. That reminds me our next meeƟng will be in July on 
the 13th . As far as we know it will be at the AMVETS in North Pekin. Be sure to log into Facebook if there 
are any changes. There are (2) posiƟons open in the Chapter, AcƟviƟes and Sergeant of Arms. If you have 
any inclinaƟon to take on a posiƟon now is your chance to get your feet wet.  
 
One last thing, Paulie at the State Office is of ill health and could use some prayers. So please say a Prayer 
for her! 
 
Sincerely, 
Your Roving Reporter 

The Roving Reporter 
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Monthly Drawing 
To Qualify: 

You must be an active Peo-Taz member.  
You must be at the meeting.  

  Board members are included.  

Last months drawing was held 
June 1st at the monthly meeting and 

the prize was $90! 
 
 
 

June 2025 drawing was held on June 1st at the 
monthly meeting. Lynda Sharp we drew your 
name and you weren’t here. Sorry Lynda, you 
miss out on $90 dollars. The July pot will be 
worth $100! 
 

 

 
Remember you must be present to win. 
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VETS HELPING VETS 
 
We are a 501c3 non-profit foundaƟon that repairs and gives power 
chairs/scooters to those who cannot afford them. AŌer 9 years of 
work, we have delivered 1,198 scooters. We have assisted repairing 
over 6,000. Your generous donaƟons are allowing us to conƟnue our 
mission. We are accepƟng monetary donaƟons or power chairs/
scooters equipment, any condiƟon.  

 

Our quarterly quarter aucƟon at VFW Peoria Heights #2602, doors 
open at 5 pm, first drawing at 6:30 pm first Wed: (March 5, June 4, Sept 
3, and Dec 3, 2025). Newcomers get 2 free numbers. 
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A.B.A.T.E. needs YOU! 
Call to Action 

 
There are more owners of motorcycles, atv’s and dirt 

bikes than ever before. However, our membership state 
wide is lower than it has been in a decade. 

WHO WILL FIGHT FOR YOUR RIGHTS? 
When Trailer plate prices were raised by 555% 

A.B.A.T.E. was the only organization that addressed it. 
A.B.A.T.E. is ever vigilant on keeping Illinois a helmet 

by choice state. ( Illinois vs Freis ) 

Peo-Taz membership meetings are held at the VFW, 4518 S Lafayette Ave  
Bartonville, IL on the first Sunday Each Month at 1:30pm. 

See us on the web! 

peo-taz.com 

Is your membership expiraƟon date highlighted?    
If it is, Renew Today! 

If you would prefer to receive your 
Peo-Taz NewsleƩer electronically via 

email, it would greatly help the    
chapter!  Please email us at  
PeoTazNews@gmail.com.  

Your informaƟon will NOT be shared! 
Thank you! 

 


